Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes of July 16, 2013
Attendees

Present: David Adams, Joanne Dover, Linda VanValkenburgh, Steve Ober.

Not Present: Marla Davis, Kris Rathjen.
Also Present: Cab Vinton, Director.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 p.m. on Tuesday, July 16, 2013, at the Library.
MOTION (Linda V./ Joanne D.): The motion to seat Alternate Trustee Steve Ober in place of Kris Rathjen passed unanimously.
Secretary’s Report
Officer elections were tabled until the full Board is in attendance.
MOTION (David A./ Joanne D.): The motion to accept the minutes of June 18, 2013 as presented passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report

The Trustees discussed the most recent financial reports. Cab will explore ways of collapsing some of the more detailed line items on the reports. Following a very successful July 4 Usborne book fair at the Steele Hill Resorts, approximately $350 of children's books will be donated to the library; the Trustees expressed their appreciation to Carol Varney. Linda has all the appropriate forms for updating the Franklin Savings Bank signatories; she will drop them off soon.
Building Report
Lorayne Jenkins has submitted a bid for the Woodman Room window treatments; the library will also visit the Budget Blinds franchise in Bristol. The hardwood floors in the room have also been cleaned and buffed for the first time in many years. Bruce Jenkins has installed a metal frame to support the large air conditioning unit for the Big Room upstairs. Steve Ober and Steve Ahlgren have determined that the overhang over the old front entrance is most likely original, and should therefore be restored; the repairs are tentatively scheduled for this fall.
Director’s Report
The part-time position to replace Cedar Sanderson was posted and Cab and Martha have begun interviewing candidates; there were several very strong applications. Christian Smith has begun work and has been a strong addition to the library team. The library will review its policy on criminal background checks for new hires; such checks are standard throughout the public sector, particularly where extensive contact with children is required.
General Business Old/ New
The library now has long-distance service through Pingo, a calling card company; Martha has already used several times to reach patrons without in-state phone numbers. Cab will work on content for an Every Door Direct Mailing, focusing on services that residents may not be aware the library offers. The Board will plan to meet next in September.
The Lakes Region artists group that has been meeting in the Woodman Room every week has offered its art for display in the library's hallways; Cab will share the library's exhibit policy with the group. Janice Filter, who has been leading the twice-weekly yoga sessions at the library, has inquired about soliciting payment and/ or donations for her classes; Cab will check the relevant library policies and ask other libraries how they handle similar programs.

Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.
Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, September 17 at 7 p.m. in the Library.
Respectfully submitted,
Cab Vinton, Director
